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From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Mrs Cronje will be taking extended leave from her role as the leader 

of our Quality Teaching program from the start of Term 2 through until 

the end of the year. Cat has made a truly outstanding contribution to 

our school in this role during the past five years and has worked 

extremely effectively with all class teachers in order to implement the 

Explicit Instruction program from Kinder to Year 6, while at the same 

time providing great support to our early career teachers and sharing 

Assistant Principal responsibilities with Mr McNamara.  On behalf of all 

members of our school community I thank Cat and wish her the best 

for her well-earned break from teaching.  I have asked Cathie Ruecroft 

to accept responsibility for continuing on with Mrs Cronje’s Quality 

Teaching  program initiatives with a particular emphasis on supporting 

the early career teachers in the infants classes.  Cathie will also play a 

leading role in the External Validation process which our school will 
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Vision Statement 
 Rathmines Public School's vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure every student 

has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe, personalised and engaging learning 
environment which is free from all forms of discrimination.  

 
 Our vision is to educate students for life, to enable them to act with moral and ethical integrity, to foster their 

sense of wellbeing and to develop their personal values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and 
responsibility. 
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complete during Term 2 and early Term 3.  To avoid disruption to the students in Cathie’s Kinder class Mrs 

Michelle Budden will take over the responsibility for teaching KR from the start of Term 2.   Michelle and 

Cathie will implement a transition process for the Kinder students during the remainder of this term.  

 

Parent Information Sessions 

I trust that the parent information sessions conducted last week proved to be beneficial for parents and 

carers. Overviews of the content covered in the meetings are available from class teachers for anyone 

who was unable to attend due to other commitments.  Any feedback that you would like to offer re the 

change to a later time (5pm) for these meetings will be welcomed and will assist in our planning for next 

year’s information sessions.  I take this opportunity to once again stress that the meetings should be seen 

as a first step in developing a relationship of shared responsibility with class teachers for your child’s 

education. As the school year progresses I encourage you not to hesitate to contact class teachers 

regarding an appointment if you wish to discuss any matters of concern. Formal parent teacher 

interviews will be conducted in week eight of this term: (A to L) families Monday 15th March, (M to Z) 

families Wednesday 17th March.  Details re the process for booking interview times will be published next 

week. 

 

Year 6 Camp 

I am sure all  of our Year 6 students are looking forward to travelling  up the coast to Pacific Palms for 

their outdoor education camp on Monday and Tuesday in week seven. During the two days away the 

children will participate in a range of outdoor education activities designed to not only challenge them 

both as individuals and as a group and but also to build their class spirit  and sense of cohesion.  I thank 

Miss Case, Miss Dole and Mr Elston for their readiness to take on the extra responsibilities associated 

with taking a large group of students away on an overnight excursion. I am confident that the children 

will show their appreciation to the teachers by the exemplary manner in which they conduct themselves 

during the two days.  

 

School Debating  

Mrs  Bristow and Mr Ruecroft  have once again volunteered to share their  knowledge in the skill of 
debating through the coordination of our school debating program for our Year 6 students. The level of 
interest exhibited by the students is very strong again this year and as a result we will once again be 
represented by two teams in the 2021 debating season. The children are particularly looking forward to 
participating in face to face inter-school debates as opposed to the Zoom debates which were required 
last year due to COVID restrictions.  I commend all of the students who auditioned to represent our school 
in debating and congratulate the following students on their selection: Marli,  Dustin,  Mackenzie,    
Isabella S and  Ben  (team one)  Makenna,  Ruby,  Chelsey,   Riley and  Zen (team two).  The children in both 
teams are currently putting their creativity to the test and are yet to settle on their team names. Miah  
and  Berrick  will be officials for our home debates. 
 
School Sport Program 

Students at Rathmines Public are fortunate to be able to participate in a wide variety of sporting 

opportunities which are provided as part of an overall sports program for students in primary classes.  At 

From the Principal cont’d  
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the start of each  new school year I believe there is value in highlighting not 

only the different aspects of this program but also the guidelines which the 

school is required to follow. Miss Case and Mr McNamara share the 

responsibility for overseeing all matters relating to primary sport and have 

particular responsibility for organising our annual swimming, cross country 

and athletics carnivals.  Miss Case is also the school’s representative and a 

member of the Westlakes PSSA Sports Association executive team. As a 

school we are indebted to Troy and Niesa for all the time and effort they 

contribute to their roles.  

Rathmines Public enters teams in 11 different PSSA competitions and also 

participates in competitions run by NSW Touch, OZtag and the Newcastle 

Knights. Inclusion in these representative sporting teams is based on the 

outcome of school based selection trials and guidelines provided by the 

NSW PSSA. Students who gain selection in a team are required to display a 

high level of commitment to training sessions before or after school and 

to also display the highest level of sportsmanship and team spirit when 

playing for the school.   

In addition, students with above average ability in a particular sport are 

eligible to take part in zone selection trials conducted by the Westlakes 

PSSA.  Each school is usually restricted to sending a maximum of four 

students to a trial. Selection in a Westlakes squad is the first step on a 

pathway to possible selection in a NSW PSSA representative team (eg ex-

students  Jake Riley and Cameron Gawn’s selection in the NSW PSSA Golf  

and NSW PSSA Swimming teams in 2016 and 2018).  In the same way, 

students who are selected to represent RPS at the zone swimming, cross 

country and athletics carnivals, as a result of their performances at a school 

carnival, have the chance to progress through to Hunter and possibly NSW 

representation. It is important to note that the NSW PSSA is responsible 

for setting the guidelines for selection procedures.   

The Westlakes PSSA also conducts a series of annual Gala Days which are 

non competitive and are designed to give primary students the chance to 

play sport with students from other schools in our zone. These gala days 

generally run on separate days for junior (Years 3 and 4) and senior (Years 5 

and 6) students. At this stage we expect that our students will once again 

have the opportunity to participate in the full sports program during the 

2021 school year after the disappointments experienced by our students 

last year due to COVID restrictions.  

Parents and Carers who attend any of the sports events outlined above 

are  expected to act in accordance with the Code of Conduct for parents 

which has been developed by the Hunter PSSA.  The key points are 

From the Principal cont’d  

 

Any school notes that are 

sent home can also be found 

on the Skoolbag App.  On 

the home screen,  click on 

the Rathmines Public School 

link. 

On the next screen 

click on Notes Sent Home.  

You can then scroll through 

to find the information you 

need. 
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provided here for your reference:                                                                                                      

 Focus on your child’s efforts and performance rather than winning and losing. 

 Remember that children participate in sport for their enjoyment and fulfilment. 

 Provide a model of good sports behaviour for your child to copy and always remember that children 

learn by example. 

 Appreciate and applaud good performances and skilful play by all participants. 

 Be courteous and respectful in your communication with players, coaches  and game officials. 

 Support all efforts to remove verbal abuse from sporting venues. 

 Show appreciation for teacher-coaches and officials who give up their time to provide sporting 

opportunities for students at our school. Without them your child would not have the opportunity 

to participate. 

 Respect the decisions made by officials and teach your children to do the same. 

 Do not coach from the sideline. 

 Never ridicule or yell at a child for making a mistake or losing a game. 

 Respect the rights, dignity and worth of every person regardless of their gender, ability, age, cultural 

background or religion.  

 

 Sports News 

Our school was well represented at the Zone Swimming Carnival held at Speers Point Pool Tuesday of 

last week. Mrs Bristow, our school team manager, was very pleased with the manner in which our 

students conducted themselves throughout the day. I commend all of the children who attended the 

carnival and offer special congratulations to the following students who will represent our school and 

the Westlakes Zone at the Hunter Region Swimming Carnival next Tuesday:  Ben M, Taylor W,                                      

Talei, Dustin, Lawson, Logan F, Lachlan J,  Levi E,  Tiaki. 

Students in our junior and senior classes have clearly appreciated having the chance to participate in the 

Westlake’s PSSA Junior and Senior Soccer Gala Days conducted at the Speers Point complex on 

Tuesday and Wednesday of this week. The feedback I have received from the supervising teachers has 

been very positive and it is pleasing to know that our students have shown their appreciation to the 

PSSA organisers by the way they have conducted themselves on and off the field. 

 

Pirates and Princesses 

It was difficult to tell whether it was the Kinder students or the Kinder teachers who gained the most 

enjoyment from the annual “Pirates and Princesses” dress up day yesterday!  The children were given a 

huge round of applause from the students in all the other classes when they showed off their costumes 

at the lunchtime assembly, and judging by the beautiful drawings and writing that Jordan and Aoife 

from KR share with me, the creativity in the childrens’ costumes was matched by their great work in 

class.  See page 5 for photos. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Nick Walker 

 

From the Principal Cont’d 
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KINDER PRINCESS AND PIRATE DAY 
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CANTEEN MENU 

 

CANTEEN IS NOW OPEN 

 5 DAYS PER WEEK 
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TORONTO HIGH LEAP CLASS 



 8 

RATHMINES PUBLIC SCHOOL   Ph 4975 1229   Fax 4975 4239  Email rathmines-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 
MAKING A PAYMENT? 

To pay by card simply go online to  

https://rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

In the MAKE A PAYMENT tab enter 

your child’s name and date of birth to 

begin the process. 

Cash and EFTPOS are accepted at 

the school office before 3pm. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Parents will receive a 

message via SMS if their 

child is marked absent at 

roll call.  Please reply to 

the message to explain 

the absence. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
8.30am—3.00pm 

Cash payments can be left in the payments 

slot after hours (right hand side of counter).  

EFTPOS only available before 3pm.   

KINDER  AND  YEAR  1  PARENTS 

Please pack spare undies and pants 
in your child’s bag.   

 

School supplies of spare clothing are very limited 
and if we have nothing suitable, we will need to 

contact you to bring a change of clothes to 
school. 

Thank you. 

For the safety and well-being of  

all our students, please ensure  

NO NUTS 

 OF ANY KIND 

are brought to school.  This 

includes any type of nut butter, 

chocolate nut spread like 

Nutella and any snack foods 

containing nuts. 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 2nd March Zone Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday 3rd March Year 6 Toronto High School Orientation 

Monday 8th March Year 6 Elizabeth Beach camp 

Monday 15th March 
 Parent-Teacher interviews 

 P&C Meeting 7pm 

Wednesday 17th March Parent-Teacher interviews 

Monday 22nd March School Photo Day 

Friday 26th March School Cross Country 

 WEEK 6 

Mon 1st 

March 
G.Weston 

Tues 2nd 

March 

L.Cook, L.McAllister, A.Lilliss, 

L.Bicanic 

Wed 3rd 

March 

M.Breith, L.Morris, 

A.Greenwood 

Thurs 4th 

March 

M.Redgen, A.Cruickshank, 

C.Linnan 

Fri 5th 

March 

A.Telfer,  N.Ruse, 

L.Johnstone, B.Ward, 

K.Betteridge, J.Sharp 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 WEEK 7 

Mon 8th 

March 
A.Wilkinson, E.Sampson 

Tues 9th 

March 
J.Bracken 

Wed 10th 

March 
A.Smith, M.Breith, S.Guicciardi 

Thurs 11th 

March 
C.Brennan, A.Cruickshank 

Fri 12th 

March 

V.Ryan, T.Warner, V.Olsen, 

K.Baker, L.Johnstone, M.Clare 
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ROAD RULES IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Disclaimer: Rathmines Public School does not necessarily endorse the services or products which may be included in or attached to this newsletter 

and is in no way responsible for any issues arising from use of the services or products offered. No responsibility is accepted for errors or omissions.  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Disclaimer: Rathmines Public School does not necessarily endorse the services or products which may be included in or attached to this newsletter 

and is in no way responsible for any issues arising from use of the services or products offered. No responsibility is accepted for errors or omissions.  
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